## North Valley High School Site Council Agenda 9/21/2017 - 2:30 pm Minutes

- 1. Call to Order Erik Lathen-2:39 pm
- 2. Welcome and Introductions Present: Vickie Nigh, Stephanie Phillips, Jeaneen Beagley, Erik Lathen, and Danny Pratt. Erik talked about the format that the site council will take this year. We will act as an advisory board to work the ideas and thoughts of the school. This provides the site council opportunity to see what is going on at North Valley and what ideas they can suggest to help.
- 3. What we have been doing this year:
  - 1. 3R Climate and culture- Erik spoke about: Responsibility, Respect, Resilience and using above the line behavior. The 3R's were outlined at the Open House. Jeaneen said she has been told she has been below the line by her student. It has been a positive impact on our students. Erik gave us some examples of how students are using the 3R's.
    - a. Knight Flight Erik explained how the airplane game (Knight Flight) is working. In order for students to get entered into the airplane throwing game they had to have been nominated by showing by demonstrating one of the 3Rs. All the nominations are placed in a raffle that is randomly selected. The winner gets to throw a paper airplane to win cash. The student's parents are instantly emailed a positive letter when they are nominated. Vickie Nigh suggested that we have the Multi-handicapped students shoot their shot in their classroom if they miss the break.
  - 2. ACES- The staff is being trained on resiliency training.
  - 3. Board Goals- 3 board goals: Community engagement, communication, customer service: how we are meeting them
    - i.Hired Mr. Pratt to be a graduation coach. He is helping students make it to graduation.
    - ii.Communicating with home more often
    - iii.Communication Friday staff are required to communicate with at least 10 student's parents
    - iv.Partner with Asante
    - v.ACES trauma informed training to all staff
  - 4. Homecoming/extracurricular- Volleyball team doing well in league, Homecoming week, Football is doing well in league, Soccer teams are doing well, the band and Clubs are all rolling.
  - 5. Open House: There were 50 students represented at Open House. Having the hotdogs at the Open House was successful and we should push to have them at more events.
  - 6. Online registration and calling system: for the most part it has been positive. It will be a good tool.
  - 7. Attendance (A2A)- climate and culture group is looking at it. We have a new process that will hopefully help improve attendance. It is mostly done by generated letters on a regular basis as students hit different absence levels. The idea is that if a student is at school, they will be more successful.
  - 8. Vickie Nigh wanted to know if the aides were supposed to the positive notes also. Every staff member can write the positive notes. Erik suggested that she teach her aides. All staff should attend the ACES training throughout the year. There was discussion on how do we get Adam Wagman's aides the training since they have kids during the training.
- 4. What is on the horizon:
  - 1. College and Career October 11, 2017
  - 2. PSAT- advertise the Junior class to take the test in the AP test. It was suggest that we send out a information email to the Junior parents with the information on PSAT.
    - Seven feathers next week a trade show with 40 tradesman at a trade show for students.
  - 3. College visits- there are a bunch of college visits coming up. There was discussion about colleges.
  - 4. Collaborative team proposals:

- a. Formative assessment training- in the moment assessment so the teacher can adjust the curriculum. This was suggested by our accreditation last year. 2 trainings are coming up. Mr. Peck will do a training on Technology and Ms. Turner will do a training.
- b. Branding (3R)- getting some more people wear those shirts would help, posters will be made. There was discussion on how long it will last. Erik explained that he is focused on changing the climate it is top on his list to keep building it up. He discussed ways to maintain the excitement of the 3R's. We have to keep it fresh. Vickie Nigh asked about painting it on our walls by challenging teachers to do something with it in each room. We need to have NV brand it and let the kids run with it. It would be nice to have it above the door out front. Erik will bring branding back to our collaborative team with our ideas. The council is comfortable with doing with the collaborative decides. Erik has some designs that a student has designed and it would be great to students get some designs
- 5. Technology switches and Chromebook increase- The collaborative have decided that it would be more beneficial to max out our Chromebook carts and up the capacity of wifi in the building. The wifi has been limited to students on their cell phones. We need more hotspots. We need about 20 more Chromebooks to fill our carts. It will cost about \$4000 to get these many more Chromebooks.

Recommendations/questions from Council: Mr. Pratt recommended that we give Jeaneen a 3R t-shirt.

The meeting was adjourned at 3:37 pm